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BelAir Neighborhood
Association

FinancialStatus
Balance as of 5/31/00

General Fund $1,371.33
301 Grant $1,2/t0.56

Please remember that 301 Grant Fund money
can only be used for items specified in

contract written at time of Grant.

The Bel Air Neighborhood Association
publishes the Bel Air Neighborhood
Communicator monthly. Many thanks
to all of the volunteers in Bel Air that
make this project possible.

Bel Alr
Nelghborhood
Assoclation

1624 W. Glenrosa
Phoenlx, AZ 85015

392A338

ASSOCIATION BOARD

President
Jim Mathew (2002)
1642W. Monterosa
263-054E

Vice President
Sharon Barger (2001)
1525 W. Glenrosa
274-0230

Treasurer
Laurel Moran (2001)
1641 W. Monterosa
234-3233

Secretary
Todd Brueshoff (200'l)
1624 W. Glenrosa
265-4961

Members
CarolAdamson (2001)
Tim Blevins (2002)
Susan McHugh (2002)
Marjorie Paez
Faye Robbins

(2002)
(2002)

Don Shortridge (2002)
Georgia Thomas (2001)
Pastor Charles Wilfong (2001)

I/e ighb o rh o o d Co n hz qn ieeto r

lllinute To Minute
Bg Todd Brueshoff

The June 10, 2000 Board Meeting
was held in the Fireside Room at
Martin Luther School, 1830 W.
Glenrosa. The meeting was called
to order at 9:06 a.m.

All board members were present
except for Pastor Charles Wilfong
who was out of town.

Minutes from the May meeting
were accepted with one minor
correction. The Treasurer's reports
for the General Fund and the 301
Grant were accepted as submitted.

301 Grants - The fiscal year for the
1999-2000 grant is coming lo a
close. Laurel Moran will write a
letter to the grant committee asking
to reallocate funds from areas that
have surpluses. We will use lhe
money to purchase items that can
be used at future general meetings.
Any money not used by the end of
June must be returned to the city.
We were approved for the entire
grant amount for the 2000-01
grant. The money will be picked
up on June 17th.

July 18th General Meeting - Jim
Mathew reported that the
committee has met. There will be
a picnic theme for the meeting.
The Association will be providing
hotdogs and chips. There has
been interest in the committee for
traffic through the neighborhood
and those members will be
announced at the meeting. A
motion was made by Sharon
Barger and seconded by Susan
Thompson-McHugh to allocate up
to $125 from the General Fund to
help with expenses. The meeting
will begin at 6pm with set up at
5pm.

Neighborhood Workshop Update
- Sharon and Carol Adamson
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attended the workshops that were
part of the national neighborhood
conference held in Phoenix. Some
of the workshops attended were
about writing grants, community
newsletters, and organizations
information. The overall feeling
was that there was a lot of useful
information and it was a very
positive experience.

Fall Festival - The committee for
the Fall Festival that will coincide
with the annual G.A.l.N. was
selected. Tim Blevins chairs the
committee. Other members are
Marjorie Paez, Jeannie Garcia,
Jim, Carol, Anna Blevins and Judy
Mathew. They will hold their first
committee meeting in the near
future.

Fundraising ldea - An exploratory
committee has been formed to look
into making stepping stones for
possible prizes at meetings or
fund-raisers. The committee
consists of Jim, Susan, Carol,
Marjorie, Tim and Georgia
Thomas. They will begin their work
by looking into material costs.

Board Vacancy - Laurel
announced to the Board that she is
moving out of the neighborhood by
the end of June. There will be a
vacancy on the Board that will
need to be filled. This will be
discussed at the next meeting.
Tim agreed to take over as
Treasurer for the Association.

Meeting was adjoumed at 10:35
am. The next Board Meeting will
be on July 8, 2000. Please check
with any Board member as to
location.

Don't Drirrg 0n Canel Banb
Please do not drive alorg tfie SRP
canal banks. Motor Vehicle use
of canal roads is restricted to SRP
and other authorized users.
To report violators call 23G53O5
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JULY

The BelAir G.A.l.N. Committee is
gearing up for the G.A.l.N.
Festival to be held October 21st.
This annual event is a great way
to greet new neighbors and see
the old after the long, hot
summer.

lf you are interested in helping out
or being a committee member or
have any new and exciting ideas,
just contact the G.A.I.N.
Committee chairman, Tim Blevins
at (602)266-6340 or call the
Neighborhood Hotline at
(602)392-8338.

Let me show you how to
save 50% to70% on your
taxes AND grve yourseff

an instant pay raise of
$gOO to $500 a month.
For more information

check out our Website at
www.thetaxpeople.net

Rodney Robbins
602)285-'t902

October 21,2000
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My nane is
Sasn fhonpson-Meflugh

My husband, Max, and I bought our
house in August of 1999. Our only
"children" are two cats and a strong
willed bird dog.

We met many of our neighbors,
when ourtruant dog, Cleo, escaped
our first week here. Your help and
concern....and her speedy
"recapture" confirmed my opinion
that this is a great neighborhood
with great neighbors.

I work for the United States
Department of Agriculture and will
start Graduate School at A.S.U. in
the Fall. My most time consuming
hobby/obsession/job is renovating
our house, and, for relaxation,
slaving heroically to coax at least
one ripe tomato from our 8 tomato
plants.

I anticipate working hard for you on
the board.

Cox Comnunieations

0ffers

Should you be leaving this zummer for
3 to 6 months, you can choose to pay a
reduced rate - only $8 per month. If

you are interested call (602)277-1000

to see if you quahfy!
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I announced last month my
husband and I are expecting our
second child in December, and

now we are moving at the end of
this month. lt has been very busy

around our home lately.

With this move, there will now
be an opening on the Board.

ls anyone out there interested?
lf so, please call the hotline and
leave your name and telePhone

number.

It is a great opportunity to meet
and get to know your neighbors.
I have enjoyed my stay on the

Board very much and will miss all
my friends.
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Weight-Loss Wit

A minute in the mouth, two
hours in the stomach, and

.,.fon'"' 
on wur hrpsl,. : 

....'

A good reducing exerctse
consisls of placing both hands

againstthe edge af the table and
pushingback. :

The alimentary canal istfiirty
twofeetlong. Yau confi.ol only

thefirstthree inches of it.
i,, ,''', Contolltwell. "ii ..:.t::i,.
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Stop The Habit

By Vicky GIod

Hello Neighbors!

Did you know that within as little
as two weeks after quitting
tobacco, your lung function
could increase up to 3oo/o?

Phoenix Baptist Hospital &
Medical Center (PBHMC), in
conjunction with the Tobacco
Lifelong Challenge Project, is

offering free tobacco
cessation classes at PBHMC's

Wellness Connection inside
Chris Town Mall, 19th Avenue

& Bethany Home Road.

The classes provide education
and helpful hints to help you

kick the habit. Nicotine
replacement therapy will also

be provided. Morning or
evening classes are available.

We will have fun in these
classes and give you all the
help you need to become a

former tobacco user.

Class size is limited and
reservations required. For

more information, or the date
and time of the next 6-week
series of classes, please call

(602)se5-9039.
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FABUIOUf
PHOENIX
FOUBTH

Get ready for the biggest July
Fourth celebration in Arizona - the
1Sth Annual Fabulous Phoenix
Fourth.

The free event, 4 to 10 p.m. at
Wesley Bolin Plaza on 17th
Avenue between Adams and
Jefferson streets in downtown
Phoenix, will have five stages of
entertainment showcasing
outstanding local talent.

The evening exclamation point
will be a spectacular fireworks
display beginning at 9:30 p.m.

Other highlights include:* Water World, a huge
above-ground pool offering wet
and wild games for everyone and
a pint size kids pool with fun and
games just for little ones.* Not Just For Kids World
featuring 30 interactive games,
rides and attractions for all ages.
lndividual tickets and unlimited
ride wristbands will be on sale.

E *yE * yE *yE * yE )k yE * y€ )k yF *yE *tE )k 7E *v
N.iehUotf'ood Hofline ggZ-egge Page 4 emell BANEI0HBOR@AOL.OOM

2000

' a 6,000 square foot air
conditioned pavilion featuring
more than 50 food vendors.* Assorted novelty and business
vendors.

A free shuttle will run from the
Arizona Center, Van Buren Street
and Third Avenue, to the event
from 4-11 p.m. The municipal
garage at 305 W. Washington will
be open and free to park and
metered spaces will also be free.

The Fabulous Phoenix Fourth is
presented by the City of Phoenix
Parks, Recreation and Library
Department Office of Special
Events, KTVK-3TV, KNIX Radio,
the Good Guys at Kalil and
Honeywell.

For more information, call
6021534-FEST (3378) or visit
http ://www. ci. phoenix. az. us
on the lnternet.

This blank space is
waiting for your article!

We need your neighborhood
news and comments!

o submit your article, contact
member. Deadline

r is 20th of each month.


